

David Lass

Northern California Field Director, Sportsman Conservation Project

February 2, 2010

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 924 B Emerald Bay Rd. So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96150

Re: Unanimous Decision at Rubicon Trail Hearing

Dear Supervisors' Sweeney, Nutting, Santiago, Briggs, and Knight:

Trout Unlimited and the undersigned parties would like to extend our warmest of thanks for your leadership, vision and support of a new and better Rubicon Trail. Your decision on January 26th is both applauded by the fishing and hunting communities for its considerations for fish and wildlife, as well as those interested in a more sustained recreation experience for the world famous Rubicon Trail. It is clear that your board sees the wisdom in the importance, need and timeliness of this decision.

Trout Unlimited has been involved in the Rubicon since the opening of our Tahoe Office in 2007, and we understand the tumultuous social and political atmosphere that surrounds the Rubicon Trail. It is widely considered a world class OHV trail, and users value the trail, want it to stay open, and have a considerable amount of time invested in maintaining its condition. Correcting use on the Rubicon is going to take implementation of an appropriate management plan, careful trail re-design and construction, and significant restoration from heavy machinery. We are extremely pleased to see that the El Dorado Board of Supervisors embraces this vision and is taking the steps towards realizing these shared goals.

Therefore, Trout Unlimited and the undersigned parties applaud your unanimous decision to ratify a modified Option 2 for trail design and feel that this decision is a new and positive direction for all users and environs. We commend you and your staff for your wisdom, strength and professionalism throughout this difficult process and thank you and your staff for all the outreach to public and private interests to ensure the correct outcome was reached.

Thank you again. If we can ever be of assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us. We look forward to working with you and the people of El Dorado County on maintaining, improving and protecting the incredible natural resources and outdoor recreation opportunities that make the area such an incredible place to both visit and call home.

COPY SENT TO FOARD MEMBERS

Trout Unlimited: America's Leading Coldwater Fisheries Conservation Organization Truckee Office: 10356 Donner Pass Rd. Truckee, CA 96161

Direct: (530) 587-7110 • Cell: (530) 388-8261 • Email: dlass@tu.org • www.tu.org

FOR THEIR INFORMATION

Sincerely,

David Lass
Trout Unlimited; Sportsman's Conservation Project
10356 Donner Pass Rd. Suite B
Truckee, CA 96161
(530) 587-7110
dlass@tu.org

Kevin Mather Trout Unlimited, Sac-Sierra Chapter President Sacramento, CA

Drew Irby
Trout Unlimited of California
California State Council Chairman
P.O. Box 3237
Santa Rosa, CA 95402-3237

Mike Beagle Backcountry Hunters and Anglers Chairman Eagle Point, OR

Sam Davidson Backcountry Hunters and Anglers California Chair 2706 San Juan Road Aromas, CA 95004 (831) 726-9650

Tom Johns
Tahoe Truckee Fly Fishers
President
Truckee, CA





